5605 North Chase Court
Midlothian, Va 23112
March 10, 2019
Levar M. Stoney
Richmond Mayor
900 E. Broad St.
Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Mayor Stoney:
Subject: severe potholes endangering life’s
Three months ago, my mother, Dawn Weber, hit a severe pothole which resulted in a two month hospital stay. After hitting the pothole, her tire went flat, she lost control of the vehicle and crashed into a street lamp going 45 miles an hour. My mother’s story is extreme but is not an isolated case. 
Previous to your election, former Mayor Jones slashed the budget for maintenance and repair of highway infrastructure in 2013 by 30%. His campaign was based on providing more community services in low-income areas to help young students stay safe after school. While this is a valuable and important cause, the means he went through to make those programs possible have left many areas sorely lacking. The 30% cut meant that only the major roadways received repairs, so side streets and those within neighborhoods have not received repairs in over nine years. Local insurance companies have begun to decrease the amount covered to have your car towed to a mechanic, which is a direct result of the increase of flat tires and accidents which resulted from the surplus of severe potholes. 
When you were elected in 2017, the constituents also voted to increase taxes meaning that you were able to work with a larger budget. As we approach the date in which you will submit your budget for approval, I ask that you put people’s safety at the forefront and increase the budget for the maintenance and repair of highway infrastructure. Tragedies such as what my mother went through need never happen again, and you have the ability to be the catalyst of this reform.
Please put your people’s safety first and alter your 2020 budget before you submit it on October 1, 2019. To show you how important this issue is to the area of Richmond, I started an online petition which has received over 55,000 signatures. You can view them and see what others have to say by visiting change.org/RichmondPotholes.
On behalf of your concerned constituents, we thank you for your support.
Best regards,
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Colleen Weber


